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ELKLAND BOROUGH 

MARCH 6, 2021 

SPECIAL MEETING 

 

 

The special meeting was brought to order at 4:00 pm by Council President Graham.  

 

MAYOR: BILL SHERMAN-ABSENT 

COUNCIL MEMBERS: 

PRESIDENT – WENDY GRAHAM 

 

VICE PRESIDENT – TIM WHITNEY 

DEANNA SHERMAN 

 

MATT SHERMAN 

RICK COLLINS 

 

 

PETE VAN GORDEN - ABSENT 

 

 

Secretary/Treasurer:  Jill Hall 

 

PUBLIC PRESENTATIONS: 

➢ Penny Jeffers questioned the process used to choose an appointee to fill the current 

council vacancy. 

➢ Councilwoman Sherman announced that Officer Bump was receiving great feedback 

from the public.   

➢ Donna Blend questioned the NTSWA decision surrounding the 3 bag per household 

limit.  

NEW BUSINESS:  

➢ Councilwoman Graham read three letters-of-interest in the vacant council seat.  The 

letters read were from Mike Jones, Francis Mark Kohut and Craig Stewart. The floor 

was then opened to nominations. 

o Councilman Collins nominated Mike Jones. 

o Councilman Sherman nominated Francis Mark Kohut. 

o Councilwoman Sherman nominated Craig Stewart.   

▪ A roll call vote was taken for nominee Jones and the results are as 

follows:  Councilman Sherman – No, Councilman Collins- No, 

Councilwoman Sherman – No, Councilman Whitney- Yes, 

Councilwoman Graham-No.  
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▪ A roll call vote was taken for nominee Kohut and the results are as 

follows:  Councilman Sherman- Yes, Councilman Collins – Yes, 

Councilwoman Sherman – No, Councilman Whitney-No, 

Councilwoman Graham- No.  

▪ A roll call vote was taken for nominee Stewart and the results are as 

follows:  Councilman Sherman- No, Councilman Collins – No, 

Councilwoman Sherman – Yes, Councilman Whitney – Yes, 

Councilwoman Graham – Yes.  Craig Stewart will be the appointee to 

fill the current vacancy on the Elkland Borough Council.   

➢ Councilman Sherman motioned to open the Elkland Borough pool for the 2021 

season.  Councilwoman Sherman seconded the motion.  A roll call vote was taken, 

and the results are as follows:  Councilman Sherman- Yes, Councilman Collins – No, 

Councilwoman Sherman- Yes, Councilman Whitney – No, Councilwoman Graham – 

Yes.  Motion carried.  Pool will open for the 2021 season.   

 

ADJOURNMENT – The meeting adjourned at 4:24 pm.   

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Jill Hall 

Secretary 


